
Wright State University
Athletics Council Minutes
Friday, November 22, 2013
Members in attendance:
Bob Grote, Marie Bashaw, Mary Kenton, Suzanne Semones, Tom Fortener, Lawrence Prochaska, Bill Wood, Sheila Nahrgang, Brittney Whiteside, Dave Finnie, Judy Chivers, Stephen Fortson, Bob Rando, Marty Emmert, Bob Grant, Dan Krane, Jeff John
1. Call to order- The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m. by Jeff John. Jeff noted a correction to the October minutes. The Athletics get together in the President suite was not canceled but postponed until a later date. 
2. Approval of 10/25/13 minutes- The minutes from 10/25/13 meeting were approved with that change. 
3. Welcome and charge to Athletics Council
President Hopkins thanked the group for inviting him to speak and explained that he is currently serving on a NCAA Division 1 board with other Presidents from various conferences and the process has been extremely enlightening. As a former athlete and kinesiology major, he has a great appreciation of intercollegiate athletics. President Hopkins believes student athletes are the leaders of America and values the importance of athletics in higher education institutions. The current hot topic discussed by the NCAA is redefining the “graduation rate” and finding the best way to track a student’s success.  The only students who count towards the graduation rate are students who begin and end at the same institution. President Hopkins explained that many of our students are coming to us from community colleges and are not being accounted for in our graduation rate. A recent push from the NCAA to return to the collegiate model in intercollegiate athletics began in the summer of 2011. The BCS schools fear this push for financial reasons and believe that they will lose power. The NCAA does not receive any BCS money they only enforce the rules, the BCS functions to make money and have total control over what they do. In January there is a summit at the NCAA convention to discuss the restructuring of the BCS schools. President Hopkins is very proud of the collegiate model we use here and think it is most important to prepare the student athletes for the future. 
Larry inquired about the time frame of the possible restructuring of BCS schools leaving. President Hopkins explained that there is conversation now with different groups but iany change would take place by August. Larry also inquired about Horizon league restructuring. President Hopkins explained that there a few other schools on the radar but he does not believe anyone will be added in the next year. Bob added to that and explained that Belmont would be ideal and they recently turned down the OVC and are interested in playing as an affiliate member in Soccer. Mary Kenton inquired about title IX considerations when making the NCAA restructuring decisions. President Hopkins explained that there is a group of NCAA senior women administrators that are present during the meetings. Steve Fortson inquired about any future plans of having a track on campus. President Hopkins explained that he would love to see a track on campus because more that the student athletes would benefit from it. He would love to have one but it would take a million dollar donor for that to occur. President Hopkins explained that we are currently in the process of expanding across Colonel Glenn highway and believes that the future of Wright state is directly across the street. 
4. Committee Reports
a. Steering Committee- Jeff John
There has been difficulty finding a date for the Athletics Council gathering in the Presidents box. January 12 is the new date. This is the day before spring quarter begins and a double header for the teams. Names of guest attending are required.
b. Academic Affairs- Judy Chivers 
Better tracking of student athlete’s progress is needed. Judy is currently requesting access to Pilot to get up to date grades as soon as there available. Currently it can take weeks to get grades back. Judy explains that if access to pilot is denied she would like to email professors a link and have them drop in the grades as they are scored.
c. Gender equity – Marry Kenton
The committee got off to a great start but outran the data and did not meet this week so they will meet next Tuesday at noon in Diggs conference room. 
d. Constitution and bylaws- No report
e.  Pre-game Lecture Series report, given by Jeff John
Next lecture is scheduled for Tuesday, January 21st. Lecture will be given by Dr. Scott Peterson who will speak about early baseball journalism. 
f.  Student Welfare, Diverse Student Athlete Advocacy, and FAR reports, given by Steve Fortson
Both the Student Welfare and the Diverse Student Athlete Advocacy committees met. 
The Wellness committee looked at Exit Interviews. Athletes report having a positive experience overall. Some facility issues, mainly with the pool and not having a track. The subcommittee is meeting on December 3rd at the Physicians Building for a tour of the facility. 
g. Diverse Student Athlete Committee: 
The committee will continue to monitor the benchmarks set academic achievements of the diverse student, which have trending positively when viewed longitudinally.  The committee will also look at academic preparedness prior to college. 
h. Faculty Athletic Representative report: 
Steve Fortson has recently attended strategic planning meeting for the Horizon League at Valparaiso, and met with the Board in Chicago. He sits on numerous committees, including the TV Committee for the Horizon League and the Admin Committee. 
i. SAAC Report, given by Jeff John and Bob Grant
The athletes continue to do great work volunteering, and will be especially busy during the upcoming holiday season. Representatives from the Horizon League were present at the meeting to meet and speak with SAAC athletes. 
5. Fall Sports update, read by Judy Chivers, attached. 
6. Athletic Director’s Report, given by Bob Grant
Included accolades for the fall sports, including congratulations to Cross Country and team member Daniel Shafer. Congratulations also to Pat Ferguson, women’s soccer coach, who was voted Horizon League Coach of the Year for Women’s Soccer. Congratulations to the Men’s Soccer team as well, who left for the semifinals with very short notice and who played extremely well, losing in overtime. 
Questions were taken on concussion protocol, and Bob Grant reiterated the careful attention the Athletic Training staff and coaches take to protect athletes. Jason Franklin will be invited to Coach’s Corner to detail the steps taken to insure the well-being of athletes.
New Business: 
The reception in President Hopkins’s Box has been rescheduled for January 12th. 
Next AC Steering Meeting Friday, Dec. 9, 9:00 a.m.
Next AC Meeting Friday, Nov. 13, 8 a.m., E156 B&C Student Union. 

